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Invention The present invention relates to a reference cell
for use in an integrated circuit. 2. Description of Related
Art Integrated circuits are generally fabricated on silicon

substrates using conventional integrated circuit fabrication
techniques and materials. As is known in the art, integrated

circuits include many electronic components and
interconnecting metallization layers to provide circuit

connections between electronic components. Generally, an
interconnecting metallization layer includes a horizontal
interconnect layer, which is typically metal and is used to

interconnect components or interconnect layer to
interconnect layer. The metal in the interconnect layer
serves as a type of conductor. Also, an interconnecting

metallization layer typically includes one or more vertical
interconnect layers which provide connections between

interconnect layers that are horizontally disposed. Each of
the interconnecting metallization layers typically include

conductive vias that extend therethrough. In the fabrication
of integrated circuits, it is common to use a reference cell
to verify that there are no faults in the fabrication process.

Typically, the reference cell will be a device which is
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intentionally produced with an error in the process. By
comparing the faults that are intentionally introduced in the

reference cell with the faults that are present in an
operational cell fabricated on the same substrate, the

fabrication process can be examined to determine which
aspect of the process is causing the error. Typically, when a

reference cell is used, the reference cell will be inserted
into an integrated circuit to be tested. The integrated circuit

will then be operated, and the reference cell will be
compared to the operational cell. If the reference cell has

been manufactured with faults, then the fault will be
detected and identified. As is known in the art, integrated
circuits are typically fabricated using a number of process
steps. For example, an integrated circuit may have many
layers. Typically, each layer is patterned before the next
layer is formed. The individual layers of the integrated

circuit are patterned using a combination of known
photolithographic and etching techniques. As is known in

the art, photolithography is the process of 3e33713323
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